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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/80/sinclair_inlet_chapter.htm

SEP 2008 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2008-2009
	 President
	 Mr. Lance Otis
	 360-874-0835
	lanceo@telebyte.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	 360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 SMSgt Francis Worthington
	 360-692-2202
	None

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 WTCS John M. Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

	 Marshal
	 Mr. Alexander Jordan
	 
	jordan3614@hotmail.com

	 Chaplain
	 1LT Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	harolder46@comcast.net

	 Color Bearer
	 
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2008-2009
	 Commander
	 SSGT Michael Pursey
	 360-692-2421
	mike-n-kay@comcast.net

	 Chief of Staff
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	 360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 12 SEP. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

From the Bridge:
Brothers: You are the Best of the Best. Being Masons and leaders in the world’s best military organization, makes You best-of-the-best.  You continue to take on leadership roles when you see a need for it. You lead by example, sometimes as a facilitator, sometimes as a mentor, or coach.  You raise your hand when others wait for someone to carry the ball. You are a self-starter.  You could not have risen in rank in the military or in Masonry if others had not seen a willingness to lead in you.  Managers require a staff, Leaders require a vision of what needs to get done and get it done staff or no staff.

You know men with these characteristics, they gravitate to men like you; why aren’t they Masons or Sojourners?  We need men, we need you. Come to our meetings, contribute, and enjoy the camaraderie. Help out; it is what you have always done. Our next meeting is Sept 12th at the Bremerton Elks. Social Hour starts at six o’clock, be there.

Respectfully, 

Lance Otis 
President
Highlights of the Last Meeting
The Puget Sound Area Chapters, National Sojourners Joint Installation was held at the Des Moines Masonic Temple, 2208 S 223rd St, Des Moines, WA. Social hour with a no host bar convened at 1100. Lunch, a plentiful Western Style BBQ was served at 1200. The meeting was opened at 1300 by the Presiding Officer James #Jim” Parker, 1st Vice President of Fort Lewis Chapter 89. Forty Five members and guests from the following Chapters and Camps were in attendance:

1.   VADM Homer N. Wallin #40 and CAPT William F. 
      Gordon Camp

2.   Sinclair Inlet Chapter #80 and Lewis and  Clark Camp

3.   Fort Lewis #89 and Meriwether Lewis Camp

4.   Spokane #102 and William Clark Camp

5.   Pacific Northwest #534 and Thomas Casey Camp

5.   Olympic #539 and Marvin Shields Camp

Installing Chaplain John Gray, Sinclair Inlet Chapter 80 provided the opening prayer.  

Jim led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then turned the meeting over to the Installing Officer Joseph Illes, Past Regional Representative.  

Joe gave his opening remarks, then caused the Installing Secretary Wendell Dutt to read the names of the officers as per the Installation Program to be installed in the attending Chapters and Camps. As the names were called, Marshal Mike Pursey organized them into a sharp military ranks, then Joe proceeded to install them into their respective offices.

With the installation ceremony complete, Joe turned the gavel back over to Jim, who invited comments from Chapter Presidents and Camp Commanders. Robert Colten made comments on this years Pac Beach plans and Wendell announced that Chapter #534 hade responsibility for the 2009 installation. Dave McNeal made a presentation on Americanism and performed and the “Toast to the Flag”. 

Guest Speaker Most Worshipful Wayne Smith spoke in regards to our nation’s military readiness, contracting with and relying on foreign companies and the outsourcing of military needs. He closed with comments on his term as Grand Master of Masons in Washington.

There being no further business, the Closing Ceremony was conducted at 1355, peace and harmony prevailing.
.From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,
There are some openings on committees if you want to stay active and support the chapter.  Required committees include Americanism, Bridge of Light and Membership. There are also a couple of other committees as well as openings on the Flag Building Team. If anyone desires to serve on one, I can provide information on what is required. The effort required on any one of them is small. It’s only when all the work of running the chapter is attempted to be accomplished by a few individuals that the task becomes daunting. Please consider assisting your Chapter by serving on a committee. 

You should be receiving dues notices from the national office soon. Please try to pay them as soon so as to save the organization postage. Both our chapter and the national office send out second notices, which incur more costs. 

Fraternally,     
John
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